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Subject: 
Approve installation of No U-Turn signs for east and westbound traffic on E. Main St. at Paramount Dr./Nike Dr. 

 

Details: 
Referral was made by Ald. Thieme on behalf of concerned citizens in the area.  Concerns are for westbound and 
eastbound traffic on W. Main Street making a U-Turn from the left lane.  This has cause some traffic safety 
concerns for drivers using Nike Drive or Paramount Drive who make right turn onto W. Main Street and nearly 
collide with a driver doing a U-Turn.  Staff has reviewed this issue and we agree that placing a No U-Turn sign for 
both directions of eastbound and westbound E. Main Street will offer safer driving conditions.  Staff recommends 
approval.  Committee discussed the item and motioned for approval.  The vote to approve was 4 aye, 1 nay.  Item 
will appear under the Buildings & Grounds report at the June 7, 2016 CC meeting for approval by council. 
 

 

Options & Alternatives: 
Discuss whether to approve this request. 
 

 

Financial Remarks: 
The cost of installing signing related to this No U-Turn sign installation will be $100 total for two signs and would be 
covered by the 2016 B&G Sign Budget (3310.54140).   

 

Executive Action: 
 If approved by Council, the resolution for approving the installation of these signs will need to be executed by the 
Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting. 

 

Committee Recommendation: 
 The Buildings and Grounds Committee approved this item at their May 16, 2016 meeting.  Vote was not 
unanimous.  This item will be under the Buildings & Grounds report for the June 7, 2016 Common Council 
meeting. 

 


